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COUNCIL MEMBERS 
President  Al Dickensheets (24)  
Vice Pres.  Ed Dunklebarger (26) 
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Asst. Sec.   Terri Masemer    (24) 
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   Jessica Markle (26) 
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 Barb Eisenhart (25) 
 Sandy Patchel (25) 
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Assist. Treasurers: Al Dickensheets, Lawrence Smyser, Bob 
Yeater  
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Cemetery Board: Keith Bergey, Mike Eisenhart, Dave Crowell, 
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DEADLINE:  Articles for the  
May newsletter need to be in the church 
office by April 15, 2024. 
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PASTOR’S LETTER 
I had a brilliant idea a few years ago. I signed Linda and me up 
for ballroom dancing classes. Please don’t ask her how it went. 
(Hint: She won’t let me go to another Senior Expo alone). 
 

One time our teacher was determined that we would go to New 
Orleans for a major dance competition. We wouldn’t have done 
it anyhow (we really aren’t that good), but the teacher couldn’t 
comprehend why we made it clear we would not participate in a 
dance competition on the weekend of Maundy Thursday, Good 
Friday, and Easter. 
 

The highlight of my year, even though it is physically and 
emotionally exhausting, is to walk with our Lord from Palm 
Sunday through Holy Week and Easter. It helps me refocus my 
life on God’s loving purpose for me and for all his people. I live 
for all the special worship services. Traditionally Maundy 
Thursday, Good Friday, and Easter Sunday are understood as 
one service over the course of four days. I have never 
understood why so many folks are only present for one part of 
this liturgical drama and miss the exciting plot. (I had a member 
once who only showed up at church on Maundy Thursday. I 
always felt she missed the best part!) 
 

It is easy to forget that all these things we re-live during Holy 
Week actually happened. And the story of Jesus and his 
salvation has not ended. Through our Baptism into Christ, we 
are also included in it. Holy Week is indeed the most important 
chapter of our life story, and the conclusion of the story won’t 
be written until Jesus returns to establish his Kingdom in the 
new heaven and the new earth. 
 

Until then our struggles and pain are real. I always have 
believed that in the movie version of Lord of the Rings, Peter 
Jackson omitted one of the most important parts — the epilog 
when the Hobbits needed to eradicate the remaining evil in the 
Shire even after the Ring had been destroyed and Sauron 
defeated. That is the equivalent in Tolkien’s story of where we 
are. The ultimate victory has been won by Jesus, but we are 
still involved in the clean-up operations. 
 

Holy Week defines who we are and where we stand in the 
history of God’s redemptive acts. I urge you to make time to 
worship with us and live through the whole drama. Then go 



forth during the Fifty Days of Easter and beyond to continue the 
work God has entrusted to us, to spread the Good News to the 
whole world and serve our neighbors in Jesus’ Name.. 
 

The war is won, but the battles continue. And that is what Holy 
Week reminds us, giving us the strength to face every day in 
faith, hope, and love. 
 

Steve Shipman, Interim Pastor 
570-916-7780 (call or text)     pastor@saintpaultrinity.org 
 

Prayer for Call Committee 
Gracious Heavenly Father, We, as the congregation at Saint 

Paul Lutheran Church, humbly pray to you our Most Holy God 
to guide and lead us in searching for our new pastor, who has a 
strong faith and a mind like Christ. Please share your vision for 
our church and the desired leadership which you have already 
chosen for us. Keep our faith strong and hearts open to your 
future plans for our congregation, church, and community. Help 
us to continue to be your disciples and to be your shining light 
every day as we embark through this process.  We pray for 
your wisdom and for the ability to discern who you have called 
to serve our beloved church for the foreseeable future. Father, 
we also pray for the Call Committee that will be giving of their 
time and effort through prayer and support to find God’s chosen 
pastor for our church. Help us to accept and understand your 
timeline to determine the call for our next pastor, and to not 
rush the process through our sometimes-limited patience.  
  We pray for all of this in Jesus Name. Amen 

 
Our Call Workshop will be held on Saturday, 
May 11, from roughly 9 am to 2:30 pm (lunch 
provided). All members of the congregation are 
strongly encouraged to participate and share 
with one another and with the call committee 
which will be appointed the vision and qualities 
you discern St. Paul needs in the next chapter of 
our ministry. Please continue to pray for this 
entire process and for the person God has 
already identified and come prepared both to 
speak and to listen to one another and to the 
Holy Spirit. 

 



Possible Ordination of Linda Shipman 
Linda Shipman will be preaching on the Sunday after Easter 
(April 7). This is in response to several requests to hear her 
again before deciding whether to ordain her as an LCMC 
contract pastor to be deployed to serve small local 
congregations that need Word and Sacrament ministry. A ballot 
vote will be taken after each service to decide whether to 
approve her for this ministry. The vote will be conducted in 
much the same way as we vote on our council members. 
 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Recap of Treasurer’s Report as of February 29, 2024 

  
Current 

 
Bene. 

Bldg 
Maint. 

 
Total 

2024 YTD 
Receipts $74,007 $5,320 $14,308 $93,635 

 
Disbursements 

 
$66,106 

 
10,500 

 
$2,882 

 
$79,488 

2024 Change 
in Fund 
Balance 

 
 

$7.901 

 
 

$(5,180) 
 

 
 

$11,426 

 
 

$14,147 

Prior Year’s 
Balance 

 
$31,933 

 
$16,886 

 
$2,643 

 
$51,462 

Accumulated 
Fund Balance 

 
$39,834 

 
$11,706 

 
$14,069 

 
$65,609 

Fund Balance 
Last Month 

 
$45,119 

 
$20,313 

 
$11,959 

 
$77,391 

This Month’s 
Change 

 
$(5,285) 

 
$(8,607) 

 
$2,110 

 
$(11,782) 

 
 

CHURCH COUNCIL 
The Church Council meeting was held in the conference room 

at 7 pm March 12, 2024 

Council Members in attendance: Al Dickensheets, Erica Jones, 

Terri Masemer, Jessica Markle, Alison Strausbaugh, Joe 

Jones, Barb Eisenhart, Bob Yeater, Ed Dunklebarger, Eva 

Phillips, Pastor Steve Shipman. 

Excused: Lawrence Smyser, Sandy Patchel 



OPENING DEVOTIONS: Led by Pastor Shipman 

ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA: A motion to adopt the agenda 

was made by Eva Phillips and 2nd by Barb Eisenhart. A voice 

vote was unanimously all in favor. 

MINUTES OF LAST COUNCIL MEETING: A motion to accept 

the minutes was made by Ed Dunklebarger and 2nd by Eva 

Phillips. A voice vote was unanimously all in favor. 

PASTORS’ REPORT: Presented by Pastor Steve Shipman. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

MINISTRY OF RESOURCES – Prayer offered by Eva Phillips 

 FINANCE – Motion to accept the treasurer's report 

made by Ed Dunklebarger and 2nd by Terri Masemer. A voice 

vote was unanimously all in favor. The Morgan Stanley 

endowment fund is at $673,841 and the scholarship fund is at 

$128,355. There was an unexpected cost of about $2,600 to 

rebuild a firewall. Capital appeal funds have been transferred to 

the Nave Renovations Account. The next meeting is April 8, 

9:00 am. 

 MUTUAL MINISTRY – As needed. 

 PROPERTY – A motion was made to set up a 

dedicated account titled “emergency generator” to cover the 

installation of one generator at the cost of about $30,000 by Ed 

Dunklebarger and 2nd by Terri Masemer. A voice vote was 

unanimously all in favor. Painting in Fellowship Hall is finished, 

the ceilings and windows were also cleaned, and the AED pads 

have been replaced. Three new interior cameras will be 

installed at a cost of $4,890. On April 6, at 8:00 am the 

committee will be having an outside work detail. Next Meeting 

June 11th, 6:00 pm.  

 SCHOLARSHIP—The committee has decided that a 

total of 4 scholarships will be given out. Incomplete applications 

will not be accepted. Applications will be available this Sunday, 

March 17. 

MINISTRY OF GROWTH – Prayer offered by Alison 

Strausbaugh 

 FELLOWSHIP – Easter breakfast sign-up is 

available. Next meeting March 18, 7:00 pm.  



 Women of the Word – Next meeting: March 20,  

1:00 pm.  

 YOUTH AND FAMILY LIFE – Mystery Dinner was a 

success considering the committee didn’t know if they would 

have the help to do it this year. Easter Eggs will be filled on 

Palm Sunday, March 24, after the second service. Next 

Meeting April 8, 6:00 pm.  

 CHRISTIAN EDUCATION – 15 kids have signed up 

for the 4’s class and 7 for the 3’s. The Children's Passion Week 

Program will be held on Palm Sunday, March 24. Simon 

Haamer from the Tartu Theological Academy in Estonia will be 

visiting on May 5th to do a presentation during Faith Builders. 

Missionaries Luke and Ruth + family will also be visiting on 

June 9th to do a presentation during Faith Builders. The next 

meeting is April 1, 7:00 pm. 

MINISTRY OF SERVICE – Prayer offered by Terri Masemer  

 STEWARDSHIP – No report. The next meeting is 

April 15, 7:00 pm. 

 OUTREACH – The committee has created an insert 

to be sent out in the parish messenger encouraging members 

to donate their time and talents. The picture directory will be 

updated every 4 years. Feed the Hunger is scheduled for 

September 28. The next meeting is April 9, 9:00 am. 

 Men of Faith – The next meeting will be April 13,  

8:00 am. 

 Member2member – As needed. 

 SOCIAL MINISTRY – Next meeting March 19,  

9:00 am.  

MINISTRY OF PRAISE – Prayer offered by Barb Eisenhart. 

WORSHIP & MUSIC –A motion was made to only film and do 

sound for one service by Joe Jones and 2nd by Ed 

Dunklebarger. A voice vote was unanimously all in favor. On 

special occasions like a CYC Sunday, the second service will 

be filmed but most weeks it will be the first service. Matt Conn 

will be heading a sound committee and has already gone 

ahead with purchasing equipment to improve picture quality. 

Next meeting April 10, 7:00 pm.  

 

 

 



OLD BUSINESS: 

1. Christian Counseling Association Update -  

Chairs have been ordered for Pastor Paul’s old 

office, the rest of the furniture will stay.  

2. Linda Shipman’s Ordination - 

Ballots will be handed out after each service she is 

preaching for members to vote “yes” or “no”. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. Pastor Simon Haamer visits on May 5 – Looking 

for Stewardship to provide a Sunday lunch. 

2. Missionaries Luke, Ruth & Family Visit June 9  

3. Security – there have been 5 incidents of 

unexpected visitors since the first of the month 

(mostly homeless). We would like all doors 

except for the main entrance to be locked to 

avoid unwanted visitors entering the building. 

4. Call Committee “Pool”  

REQUESTS FOR USE OF FACILITIES: 

• AA and Girl Scouts continue use of facilities. 

 
Motion to accept continued use of facilities by the Girl 

Scouts made by Alison Strausbaugh and 2nd Barb 

Eisenhart. A voice vote was unanimously all in favor.  

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE: 

 Deaths: 

 Funerals: 

 Removal from roles: 

 Transfer from Saint Paul: 

 Transfer in:  

 New Members: 

 Baptisms: 

 Weddings: 

CALENDAR UPDATES: 

o Next meeting April 9, 2024 @ 7 pm 

ADJOURNMENT:  Motion to adjourn the meeting made by 

Barb Eisenhart and 2nd by Terri Masemer 

LORD’S PRAYER 
Respectfully submitted by Erica Jones, Secretary 
 
 



 

 
 

Share your time and your talent with Saint Paul Lutheran 

Church by serving.  Some of the benefits we receive from 

serving on a committee, project, or helping with Sunday 

services are the following: 

• Serving others gives us a deeper purpose. 

• It helps us establish a connection with others. 

• It allows us to follow God’s example and advances the 

teachings of God. 

• Serving others teaches us humility and allows us to 

become selfless. 

Serving helps us make a difference in our church life. 

If you want to be on a committee or project just attend a 

meeting.  The committee and project meetings are listed in the 

church bulletin every Sunday.  All committees’ welcome new 

members and ideas. 

If you want to participate in the Sunday or special services 

there is a paper on the desk at the doorway, that will show all 

available spots that need to be filled.  Training is available for 

the different positions, check with the office to set up training. 

If you want to sponsor a sponsorship, contact the church office.  

Note that unfilled sponsorships for the month are listed in the 

Parish Messenger.  Become a volunteer or sponsor and help 

our church life grow! 

To all our volunteers and sponsors, thank you for a job well 

done! 

 

 

 



 

                            
 

 
 

 
       
 

WORSHIP IN APRIL 
 

April 7  Second Sunday of Easter 
  First Lesson : Acts 4:32-35 
  Second Lesson: 1 John 1:1-2:2 
  Gospel: John 20:19-31 
April 14  Third Sunday of Easter 
  First Lesson: Acts 3:11-21 
               Second Lesson: 1 John 3:1-7 
               Gospel: Luke 24:36-49 
April 21  Fourth Sunday of Easter 
  First Lesson: Acts 4:1-12 
                  Second Lesson: 1 John 3:16-24 
               Gospel: John 10:11-18 
April 28  Fifth Sunday of Easter 
  First Lesson: Acts 8:26-40 
                Second Lesson : 1 John 4:1-11 (12-21) 
               Gospel : John 15:1-8 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
SPONSORSHIPS 

ALTAR FLOWERS ($50/wk.) 
April 7 Dot & Gary Mann 
 Pat Eisenhart 
April 14 Fred & Monica Hostetler 
 Crystal Cole (Brenda Shorts) 
April 21 Will & Alyssa Gausmann 
 Peg & Dave Shaffer 
April 28 Marty & Sandy Albright 
 OPEN 

BULLETIN ($20/wk.) 
April 7 Sandy Albright 
April 14 Robin Bergey 
April 21 Esther & John Jacobs 
April 28 Keith & Robin Bergey 

BREAD & WINE ($15/wk.) 
April 7 Dave & Peg Shaffer 
April 14 John & Esther Jacobs 
April 21 OPEN 
April 28 John & Esther Jacobs 

MAILING MINISTRY ($10/wk.) 
April 7 Carl & Sandy Bender 
April 14 Charles Smyser 
April 21 Sandy Albright 
April 28 OPEN 

 
PARISH MESSENGER ($60) 

Marty & Sandy Albright 
 

SANCTUARY LAMP ($15) 
OPEN 

 
Please note - Altar Flower Baskets are now $40. The prices 
have increased from $30 to $40.  If you have an upcoming 
basket sponsorship and you no longer wish to sponsor it, 
please contact the church office. 
 
 
 

 
 



SPECIAL APPEAL FOR APRIL 
GIDEONS 

Distributing Bibles and New Testaments around the World 
Having God's Word can and does lead people to faith in Christ, 
and those new Christians then grow by studying their 
Scriptures and even use them to share their faith with others. 
For this reason, they focus on distributing complete Bibles, 
New Testaments, or portions thereof. These copies of God's 
Word are either given directly to certain individuals or placed in 
selected public locations where large numbers of people may 
be searching for answers. We are thankful that several of our 
members are a part of this organization which does vital work 
for the kingdom of God. Prayerfully consider how you can help 
support this work financially. Checks should be made payable 
to “Saint Paul Lutheran Church” with Gideons written on the 
envelope. Thank you! 

 
BOOK CLUB 

The Book club will meet Friday, May 17 
at 10:00 AM in the library area. We will be 
meeting the third Friday of every other month  
this year. The book will be The Lady’s Mine by 
Francine Rivers. 
 
 

WOMEN OF THE WORD 
Women of the Word will be meeting on 
Wednesday April 17, 2024, at 1 pm.  We will 
be continuing the Bible study titled "Finding 
Rest in a Busy World."  In this study we will 

explore what the Bible has to say about the importance and 
value of rest. Nadine Worley will be leading our study titled 
“The Benefits of Rest”. 
 

MEN OF FAITH 

All men are invited to join Men of Faith at 8:00 am, 
Saturday, April 13, for breakfast,).and our continuing 
adventures in the years 30-100 AD. Interesting times they 
were...  Signup sheets will be in the library. The menu will 
include scrapple (and alternatives for those who desire). 
 



CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
    (Faith Learning 9:40 on Sunday Morning) 

There is something for every age and interest! 
 

“If any of you is lacking in wisdom, ask God, who gives to all 
generously and ungrudgingly, and it will be given to you.”  
      James 1:5 
For Adults: 
Ordinary Faith – This class meets in room 13/14 behind the 
stage in Fellowship Hall. We study interesting, yet ordinary, 
people in the Bible. These ordinary people are examples of 
extraordinary faith which is an inspiration to us in our spiritual 
life. All are welcome to join us each Sunday morning. 
 

Lutheran Theology Class – This Class meets in the 
conference room next to the mailboxes. Currently studying 
Catechetical instruction 
 

Concordia study works through various books of the Bible 
This class meets in the quilters room, located behind the 
elevator, and is working through Galatians. 
 

For the Young People: 
Grades 7-12 are meeting in the youth room at the end of the 
hall for Common Threads – see how scripture weaves into your 
daily walk. 
Grades 4-6 (now CLUB 456) are meeting in Room 2 for 
SOMETHING NEW! Come check out the room and our new 
format. Christian Music, Bible Videos and Scripture Talks! 
Spread the Word. 
 

Ages 3-Grade 3 are participating in age-appropriate small 
group rotations. Each Sunday, they get to go to the story room, 
the craft room, and the Praise Kids in Motion room. 
 

Nursery for 1- and 2-year-olds led by Sue Dickensheets. 
  

Join the Faith Building fun! 
 
 
 

 

 
 



OUR CHURCH COUNCIL has agreed to partner with Christian 
Counseling Associates by permitting them to establish a 
counseling site in our facility. They have outgrown their space 
at Good Shepherd and need an additional place to see clients. 
We will be giving you more information, but if you see changes 
in the office that formerly belonged to Pastor Paul, this is the 
reason. Council has carefully vetted this organization and 
prayerfully considered this move and believes it will be a faithful 
outreach to meet a serious need in our area. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CENTER FOR YOUNG CHILDREN PRESCHOOL (CYC) 
CYC preschool is now accepting applications for the 2024-2025 
school year for the 3-year-old class. The 4-year-old class is 
currently full. Children need to be 3 by September 1st. The 
registration fee, first month’s tuition and forms are due at the 
time of enrollment to ensure your child’s placement. To register 
your child, contact Malinda Grube at: 
cycdirector@saintpaultrinity.org. 
 

The 3-year old’s meet three days a week from 9:00 am-12:00 
noon, and the 4-year old’s meet five days a week from 9:00 
am-2:00 pm. Tuition for the 3's is $150/month, and for the 4's is 
$325/month - both with a nonrefundable registration fee of $25 
before March 1st and $50 after March 1st.  
 
 

OUR DAILY BREAD 
Our dessert for April is rice krispie 
squares,12/pan. We need 30 pans by  
9:00 am on Friday, April 19th. We are 
asking that you please individually wrap all 
Our Daily Bread snacks. If you can 
contribute, please sign up on the sheet in 

the library area. Thank you! 

 

mailto:cycdirector@saintpaultrinity.org


HARVEST OF HOPE 
The Harvest of Hope Food Pantry, located at 4485 Wolf's 
Church Road York PA 17408, opened in September 2004. The 
facility is supported by volunteers, board members, and 
finances from Saint Paul Lutheran Trinity Road, as well as 11 
other churches locally. In addition, dozens of businesses, 
organizations, and individuals provide financial and food 
donation support throughout the year. In October 2006, an 
addition to the existing building was needed to adequately store 
and distribute food to the clients.  Each church volunteers to 
distribute food to clients on a rotating schedule, usually once a 
month.  Look for a schedule to sign up to volunteer on the table 

in the library area.  
Harvest of Hope Food Pantry is in need of the items listed 

below. You may place your donations on the table located near 

the church office. Monetary donations are always gratefully 

appreciated. Thank you! 

EVERYDAY NEEDS: Canned items: Chicken Noodle or 
Chicken Rice Soups, Tomato Soup, Pasta Sauce, Diced 
Tomatoes, Fruit, Tuna, Chicken Breast, Salmon, Kidney or 
Vegetarian Beans.  Boxed items: Macaroni & Cheese, Dry 
Spaghetti, Dry Macaroni, Egg Noodles, Rice, Peanut Butter, 
Cereal; Gluten free products and lower sugar items. 
SUMMER SCHOOL LUNCH PROGRAM:  Peanut Butter, 
Canned Pasta, Canned Soups (Chicken Noodle and Tomato), 
Canned Tuna, Pop Tarts, Applesauce Cups and Fruit Cups, 
Pudding Cups and Jello Cups, Granola Bars, Microwave 
Popcorn. 

Harvest of Hope Food Pantry 
Year End Update 

2023   2022 

 

Receipts  $77,167.30  $49.783.69 
Food Expenditures $79,364.26  $36,342.60 
Total Expenditures $102,365.01  $90,558.41 
Deficit   ($25,197.71)  ($40,774.72) 
 
Adults served 6,937   3,933 
Children served 6,201   3,307 
Seniors served 1,435   844 
Any questions please contact Lawrence 
Smyser or Keith Bergey 



 
PRAYERS FOR MISSIONARIES 

Haiti -Praise the Lord for Andy's work in Haiti. Pray for God's 
guidance and wisdom as he continues his spending of the 
Word. Pray for the people of Haiti. 
 

Andy’s web page address www.asaphteachingministry.com  
at the top of the page click on “Windows of Opportunity”. 
This is about Andy’s return to Haiti which will answer a lot 
of questions. 
 

The Philippines - Pray for Luke, Ruth and their family as they 
continue their Home Assignment year. Praise the Lord for his 
provision of a vehicle for Luke, Ruth and their five children as 
they visit family, supporting churches and mission gatherings.  
They will be visiting Saint Paul June 9 -12! 
 
Special Visitor -  
Pastor Siimon Haamer from Tartu Academy of 
Theology, Estonia will be visiting Saint Paul May 
5. The Academy will be our May giving 
opportunity.  
Copies of We Shall Live in Heaven by Pastor Harri Haamer, 
Siimon's grandfather, are available in the office. The Book Club 
read and discussed this easy to read, humble and spiritual 
book retelling Pastor Haamer 's experiences in Soviet labor 
camp. We recommend it to you! 
 

Scarf Ministry 
Help make scarves to give through the food 
pantry next November. Scarves may be knitted 
or crocheted, about 5"-6" wide and 3'-4' long. 
Yarn is available in the cupboard in the library 
area of the narthex. 
Scarves cut from fleece are also very nice. Size 
8"-10" by 4' is a good guideline. See Donna 
Rinehart for more information.  

 
The Quilters Group can use sheets of any size.  Thanks for 
your donations to this cause that gives comfort and hope to 
those in disaster areas. 

 
 

http://www.asaphteachingministry.com/


 
 

 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 70 + 
If your birthday is coming up and you do not want it 
recognized, please call the church office before the 
15th of the month before your birthday.  

 
April 3 Geraldine Bahn  
  PO Box 217 York New Salem, PA 17371 
April  4 Jack Smyser 
  3243 Indian Rock Dam Road, York, PA 17408 
April 10 Marguerite Rupp 
  750 Kelly Dr., Rm #244, York, PA 17404 
April 13 Gerald Brown 
  Manor Care, 2400 Kingston Court, York, PA 17402 

April 13 Charles Riley 
  907 Hanover Rd. York, PA 17408 
April  16 John Sherman 
  700 Ridge Avenue, York, PA 17403 
April 20 Bertha Spahr 

1385 Grandview Rd. Spring Grove, PA 17362 
April  28 Howard Kemnitz 
  1093 Countryside Rd., Seven Valleys, PA 17360 

April  28 Keith Bergey 
  1555 Angel Drive, York, PA 17404 
April 30 Pat Maul 
  4190 Wolf’s Church Rd. York, PA 17408 
April  30 Frank Minnich 
  3217 Honey Run Dr., York, PA 17408 
 
 
 

FRIENDS IN CHRIST 
We are planning to meet at Hoss’s Steakhouse Wednesday, 
April 17 for lunch at 11:45 am.  Come and join us for lunch!  
Those that want to meet at church, we will meet at 11:30 am or 
you can meet us at 11:45 am at Hoss’s Steakhouse on White 
St., York.  There is a sign-up sheet in the library area. 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 

Thank you to everyone that supported the Mystery Dinner!  We 
are especially appreciative of Sandy Patchel for all of her work 
organizing the meal.  Thank you to everyone who donated 
meal items.  This allows us to keep our costs low and makes 
for a larger donation for the organizations.  Thanks to the 
families that helped prepare food and worked in the kitchen.  
Also, a huge thanks to the youth that came out and helped with 
this service activity!  We were able to raise over $775 to be split 
between ASAPH and Human Life Services. 

 
Dear People of St. Paul, your continued generosity and love for 

our neighbors around the world is changing lives.  We are so 

grateful for you!  In Christ, Emma Wager – Lutheran World 

Relief 

 

Dear Saint Paul Church Family, Thank you so much for the 

care package!  I was very excited to see all the snacks and 

supplies in my box!  I appreciate the thoughts and well wishes! 

Love, Kara Hoke 

 

Dear Saint Paul, thank you for the care package, it means a lot! 

I was especially glad to have gotten all the extra food supplies.  

The snacks were great too!  All of this is very helpful throughout 

the semester.  Sincerely, Cassidy Patchel 

 

Thank you to everyone who sent us congratulations and well 
wishes on the birth of Nolan! We appreciate all of the kind 
words and support from our church family. We'd also like to 
thank the wonderful folks who provided us with meals during 
our first month as a family of four. We are blessed to have you 
all in our lives.    Kevin, Casey, Isaac, & Nolan Saylor 
 
Thank you for the prayers, phone calls and cards following my 
recent back surgery and hospitalization for cardiac issues, 
followed by covid. Thank you, Pastor Steve, for the home and 
hospital visit.  Earlene and I are thankful and appreciate being 
part of Saint Paul's community.  Howard Kemnitz  



 

 

MOTHER’S DAY GERANIUM SALE 
Sponsored by the Auxiliary of SpiriTrust 
Lutheran, York Center. $5.00 per plant (Red, 
Salmon & White colors available.)  Order 
deadline is April 28th. Order forms are 
located on the table in the library area. Make 

checks payable to “Saint Paul Lutheran Church.” Please place 
your order form with payment in the basket in the library area or 
the offering plate.  
Contact person is Sue Dickensheets (717-586-7278).  
 
 

 

Color:  Red _____ Salmon _____  White _____  
 
 
Total $ Enclosed _____________  Check No. ___________ 
 
 
 
In memory / honor of (circle one please)  
 
__________________________________________________
___________________ 
 
__________________________________________________
___________________ 
 
__________________________________________________
___________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
By _______________________________________________ 

 
 

 



 

 


